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SYNTHETIC TURF COUNCIL

The Years in Review – FY13 and FY14
John Baize, Chairman

Report to the Membership
Four Pillars of Strategic Priority
Pillar #1: ADVOCATE ON CRITICAL ISSUES
Pillar Leaders FY13: Scott Lowrie, Jake Alexander, Zach Burns, Rick Doyle
Pillar Leaders FY14: Rusty Abell, Jake Alexander, Zach Burns, Webb Cook, Rick Doyle

Advocacy Committee FY14 (formerly Legislative and Regulatory Committee):  Pillar Leaders, and Bryan Peeples, Dan Sawyer, Buzz Splittgerber, John Amato, Mike Green, Rick Doyle (Chair)

STC Accomplishments:

1. Order Infill Depth Gauge to handout at STC booth at San Antonio Exhibitor Showcase and at future trade shows and meetings in order to emphasize the importance of maintaining proper infill levels.

· COMPLETED.  STC ordered 100 with STC logo and use instructions imprinted on them.  Will sell them for $10 at the STC booth in San Antonio and also from STC trade show booths.
2. Develop checklists, posters, and short instructional videos to identify and educate about the critical maintenance and testing protocols that every field owner should be aware of and practice. Will also include end-of-life indicators. 

· In Progress.  Committee members will share items that should be included in the checklist, posters, and videos.  Some initial thoughts about video topics include:
· How to add infill to a field where there are low spots
· How to repair a seam
Hq. will obtain quotes for producing these instructional videos from the video production company that is selected to produce the STC branding video.

3. Petition The Committee for Statistical Annotation of Tariff Schedules, U.S. International Trade Commission, to add ‘synthetic turf’ to the harmonized tariff schedule to eliminate any question about the tariff that applies to imported synthetic turf.   
· In Progress.  STC Trade Attorney Jeff Levin, Levin Trade Law, Bethesda, MD filed the petition on June 4, 2014 on behalf of the Synthetic Turf Council, naming all U.S. member manufacturers of synthetic turf.  Decision likely at the end of the year.
4. Urge the ASTM to align its standard for impact attenuation (g-max) of synthetic turf playing systems to the STC guideline of “under 165 throughout the life of the field.”
· Completed.  Letter sent on 12/17/13 from Rick Doyle to Richard Breland, Chairman of the ASTM subcommittees addressing impact attenuation of synthetic turf playing systems.

Pillar #2: MARKET

Pillar Leaders FY13: Dave Moxley, Robert Thomas, Terrie Ward

Pillar Leaders FY14: Amy Brackin, Robert Thomas, Terrie Ward

Marketing Committee FY14:  Pillar Leaders, and Chuck Fleishman, Dakota Harp, Doug Giles, Sarah Shewmaker, Dustine Callahan, Stefan Diderich, Shannan Powell, Donna Kent (Chair)
STC Accomplishments:

1. Produce Branding Video

· In Progress:  Selection of one agency was determined by the pillar leaders and committee chair and a presentation will be made to the BoD during the San Antonio meeting in September.   
· Pillar Leaders Robert Thomas and Amy Brackin along with committee chair, Donna Kent and Terrie Ward had meetings with the three (3) agencies regarding the development of the STC branding video as it pertains to the scope of the project budgeting strategy. 
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2. Reimagine the Whistle-stop Seminar, frequency, location(s), regional/STC Meetings

· In Progress.  Will be a an agenda item for the breakout session in San Antonio

3. Attend non-industry trade shows to generate awareness of the industry in new/different market segments
· In Progress.  STC attending the NRPA show in October and other shows that have been put forth including:  American Hotel & Lodging Association 11/7-11/2014 in New York with the following 2015 trade shows, National Home Builder’s Association 01/20-22, Las Vegas; BOMA Commercial Real Estate 06/228-30 in Los Angeles. 

4. Complete a Community Service Project in Annual Membership Meeting locations
· In Progress.  Following the last minute cancellation of the CSP at Haven for Hope in San Antonio, the Committee decided the STC needed to establish some criteria for selecting organizations to be considered for community service projects.  It will offer its input.
· Completed a second Community Service Project by donating a playfield to SafeHaven of Tarrant County.

5. Meet with Regulatory and Legislative bodies to persuade them to endorse synthetic grass as an approved solution for its many applications, particularly landscape & recreation
· In Progress.  Terrie Ward and Rick Doyle met with the Florida-Friendly Program administrators and technical experts to learn what it would take for synthetic grass to be approved as a Florida-Friendly landscape solution.  The program staff agreed to study the research that has been done on synthetic grass to determine if they require any additional scientific information that would allow them to rule on the acceptability of synthetic grass as an approved landscape solution.  Jason Kruse, one of the program experts, will be updating the membership at the San Antonio meeting on the results of their investigations.  

6. Increase the Visibility of the STC and Its Members

· In Progress.  Launched a new logo and website to enhance the impact of the STC Brand, and to coincide with the STC’s 10th Anniversary Celebration in Orlando, which featured presentations by the STC’s Past Chairman Lanny Bailey, Tom Peeples, Joe Motz, and John B. Giraud, as well as its former Acting President Ron VanGelderen.  
· In 2013 and 2014, STC volunteers and staff represented the STC and its members at the following industry events:

i. Chairman John Baize was a guest speaker at a meeting of the STMA’s Texas Chapter, and a meeting of CalRecycle.
ii. Rick Doyle attended the FSB show in Cologne.

iii. Rick Doyle was a guest speaker at AMI’s Grass Yarn & Tufters Conference in Cologne.

iv. Terrie Ward attended a conference and expo of the Assn. of School Business Officials, the American Sports Builders Assn Technical Meeting, and the National Athletic Directors Conference.   

v. Terrie Ward and Rick Doyle exhibited on behalf of the STC at the STMA trade show.

vi. Rick Doyle continues to serve on an NFL’s Game Day Playing Surfaces Committee.

Pillar #3: EDUCATE

Pillar Leaders FY13 and FY14: Alastair Cox, Craig Honkomp, Davis Lee, Terrie Ward

Education Committee FY14:  Pillar Leaders, and Mike Cobb, Joe Deavenport, Joe Leedie, John Ripp, Laith Ross, Isabel Wright, Doug Schattinger (Chair)
STC Accomplishments:

1. Develop timeline with topics and proposed dates for future webinars.

· In Progress.  Committee determined that the sequence of webinars moving forward should begin with how to fund a field and continue in the order of how the process evolves.  This will be a discussion topic for the breakout session in San Antonio to discuss speakers for each of the webinars and dates.

2. Develop program topics and speakers for future STC meetings that would be of interest to architects and engineers.

· In Progress.  This will be an agenda item for San Antonio breakout session for additional input before being developed and submitted to the committee that plans the content for future STC Meetings.
3. Create STC Toolkit, including PowerPoint and video clips that members can use when they are exhibiting or giving a presentation to promote the STC and the benefits of membership.  

· In Progress.  Committee in conjunction with the Marketing committee wants to come up with a more descriptive name for the toolkit.  
· Toolkit was completed and distributed to the membership.
4. Develop industry specific white papers on topics of critical interest
· In Progress.  Topics will be developed by the committee along with input from the BoD

5. Create STC Ambassador Program to identify STC members who would like to be an industry speaker at industry events and meetings   

· In Progress.  This concept will be discussed about the best ways to implement and a criteria for the ambassadors  
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6. Develop relationships with Trade Groups representing buyers and end-users.
· In Progress. Rick Doyle/Terrie Ward met on 8/15/14 with Executive Director (ED) of Georgia Parks and Recreation Association to explore partnership opportunities and ways that STC/industry may work within some of the regional parks and recreation areas to develop educational content and/or speaking engagements via monthly meetings, trade shows, conventions etc.
· In the Spring 2014, John Baize was guest speaker at a meeting of the STMA’s Texas Chapter and also at Cal-Recycle.
· Created Athletic Director Advisory Panel to provide suggestions for program content at STC meetings and to assist the STC with obtaining invitations to speak at other industry events.  The panel has been expanded to include the ED of the GA Parks & Rec Assn, so the name has been changed to the Affiliate Advisory Panel. 

7. Continue to produce and update the STC’s library of technical guidance
· In Progress.  STC published Guidelines for Minimizing the Risk of Heat-Related Illness.

· STC published Removal, Recovery, Reuse and Recycling of Synthetic Turf and Its System Components.
· With the help of STC member, Terza, the STC published Spanish translations of:

i. Suggested Guidelines for the Essential Elements of Synthetic Turf Systems

ii. Guidelines for Maintenance of Infilled Synthetic Turf Sports Fields

iii. Guidelines for Synthetic Turf Performance

iv. Glossary of Terms for Synthetic Turf
8. Amend STC Bylaws to formalize the Education Committee as a Standing Committee
· Completed. 
Pillar #4: RETAIN AND RECRUIT MEMBERS

Pillar Leaders FY13: John Giraud, Dale Karmie, Jeff Kendell, Heard Smith

Pillar Leaders FY14: John Giraud, Heard Smith, John Tidwell 

Membership Committee FY14:  Pillar Leaders, and Darby McCamy, David Nardone, Brian Pierce, Harry Salomons, Stephanie Zimmerman, Catherine Eiswerth (Chair)
1. Provide input on future STC Community Service Projects

· COMPLETED. After receiving the news that the Haven for Hope Community Service Project was cancelled, the committee recommended the following strategies for future projects:
· Host an event at the Spring 2016 meeting in San Diego to raise the needed products, services, and funds needed for the Fall 2016 project.
· Continue to post donors on the STC website and electronic communications
2. Provide input on STC 2016 meeting locations

· COMPLETED. The committee recommended the 2016 spring meeting be held in New Orleans, LA and the fall 2016 meeting in Phoenix, AZ (subject to approval by the STC Board of Directors). The committee did not recommend hosting a meeting in Canada due to aggressive background checks at the border.
3. Organize and assign hosts for the first-timer and guest reception on Monday evening in San Antonio

· COMPLETED. As registration continues, committee members have volunteered to host First Timers and Guests.  Based on previous committee discussions, the STC will identify all first-timers and guests on a list and the Membership Committee will serve as the Welcome Committee.

4. Interactive Work Group Sessions & FY2015 Membership Committee
· COMPLETED. Committee members agreed that the Interactive Work Group Sessions in San Antonio should focus on member engagement and retention. 

· Committee members will review the list of current members and their involvement with the STC to identify who has never served on a committee or task force and invite them to join the FY15 committee or at least attend the work session on “Recruit and Retain Members” in San Antonio.

5. Reduce turn-around time on membership renewals and payments for October 1

· COMPLETED. In order to receive dues payments early and on-time, the committee agreed that the STC should make the process of completing a renewing membership and submitting dues payments faster and more convenient. The STC will now issue prepopulated renewal applications and invoices, and look into setting up a PayPal account to make credit card payments fast and easy (and free).

6. Create a wider range of sponsorship levels for 2014-2015 to provide new opportunities for a greater number of members to promote themselves in the marketplace and raise additional non-dues revenue
· COMPLETED. New sponsorship opportunities are now available for under $1,000.  Total sponsorship revenues raised: $42,500!
7. Create a new source of revenue by creating and selling ad space in the STC quarterly e-newsletter

· COMPLETED. Based on the recommendation of the Membership Committee, the STC has created and sold banner-ad space in its quarterly e-newsletter, STC NewsLine. To date, the STC sold 4 out of 5 ads with one-year commitments at $900 each.
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8. Create opportunities that will attract buyers and end-users to our Membership Meetings

· In Progress.  Buyers and end-users, including municipal/parks & rec officials, architects, engineers, and others, have been sent invitations to attend without cost the Exhibitor Showcase & Lunch in San Antonio.  37 have accepted.  Also, this has resulted in a number of STC member companies that have never exhibited to purchase a table top.
· A pre-conference Whistle-Stop Seminar was added to the Pittsburgh, Orlando, and Las Vegas meetings, and buyers and end-users were invited to attend this special educational program for them. 
9. Mobilize a new Certification Task Force how to enhance the value of the program, and therefore the number of applicants
· COMPLETED.  Task Force has been formed and is formulating an enhanced Certification Program.
Other STC Goals and Action Initiatives
Focus the STC’s Board of Directors, Committees and Task Forces, and Financial Resources on its Critical Strategic Priorities
· Under the leadership of Chairman John Baize, the STC adopted the Four Pillars of Strategic Priorities – Advocate on Critical Issues, Market, Educate, and Retain and Recruit Members – to identify the strategic touchstones that the STC will use to allocate its resources and monitor its work towards achieving its strategic goals and priorities.
Produce Successful Membership Meetings

· The Spring 2013 Membership Meeting in Pittsburgh attracted 177 representatives from 102 companies.
· 215 representatives from 120 companies attended the Annual Membership Meeting and 10th Anniversary Celebration in Orlando.
· The Spring 2014 Membership Meeting in Las Vegas drew 217 attendees from 121 companies.  
· As of September 24, 2014, there are 227 registered members and guests for the Annual Membership Meeting in San Antonio, plus 37 registered buyers and end-users for the New Exhibitor Showcase and Lunch.  The San Antonio meeting will be the largest meeting ever! 
Grow the Membership

· At the beginning of FY13, membership stood at 224.  However, due to the poor economy and the cancellation of the STC’s Associate membership category, membership dropped to 196 during the year.  As of September 11, 2014, membership has ballooned to 215, the goal the Membership Committee set at the beginning of the year.
Advance the STC as a Professional Organization

· Staff
· Rick Doyle will begin his eighth year as President on November 1, 2014.
· Melanie Taylor began her sixth year as Member Services Director on June 16 with an outstanding record of performance.  
· Terrie Ward began her third year as Marketing and Education Director on August 20 as its first full-time Marketing and Education Director.  During her accomplished career, Terrie has served in various leadership roles in marketing, communications, public relations, and crisis management in the hotel and amusement park industries. 
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